John Fingleton

Chief Executive

Office of Fair Trading

Fleetbank House
2-6 Salisbury Square
London
EC4Y 8JX

4th March 2010 

Dear John,

You may be aware of the Department of Health's (DH) policy, announced last September, that the NHS should be a preferred provider. It reversed the existing policy of “any willing provider”.  Some details were set out in a letter to Brendan Barber on 25 September 2010. Other details were due to be set out in guidance to NHS organisations, which would supersede, "Necessity - not nicety: a new commercial operating model for the NHS and the Department of Health" (7 May 2009).  

More recently, you may also be aware that the Competition and Cooperation Panel (CCP) have been investigating this policy in light of the procurement of primary care services by NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney. The investigation was suspended following an intervention from the Department of Health.  

It is clear that NHS organisations are continuing to apply the policy, and extending it to a wide range of procurements. In doing so, they are acting in a way that is to the detriment of patients across the country. 

I am writing to you since the powers of the CCP do not allow them to investigate the policy of the DH, its impact on competition and the potential resulting detriment to consumers, whereas the Office of Fair trading has such a power under the Competition Act.

I am therefore writing to ask if the OFT will, as a matter of urgency given the circumstances, undertake an investigation into the application of the preferred provider policy in the NHS, as one of the market investigations it undertakes from  time to time, using its power to investigate public procurement and public policy in its impact of competition. 

In view of the public interest in this matter, I am making this letter available to the press.

Andrew

Andrew Lansley CBE MP, Shadow Health Secretary. 

